
Local Parks and Open Spaces update noted – Request to Executive Director of 
Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability. 
 
8        With reference to the minutes of 14th September 2024, there was submitted a 
report by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability 
(NRS), regarding the Local Parks and Open Space Improvement Fund 
 
(1) providing an update on projects allocated within the ward for years 2021/22 
 and 2022/23 and proposed projects, as detailed in the appendices to the 
 report; and  
 
(2) advising that the Partnership had requested that NRS liaise with Parks 
 Department regarding the Dover Street playpark to provide options for 
 redevelopment that could be funded through Neighbourhood Infrastructure 
 Fund (NIF) and that an update be provided. 
 
Councillor Bolander, seconded by Councillor Millar, moved that the Partnership  
 

(a) note the report;  
 

(b) request that the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and 
Sustainability provide a report detailing the work undertaken by Housing 
Associations and other partners within the ward which should include the 
spend; and 

 
(c) continue consideration of the funding award towards redevelopment of Dover 

Street playpark to a future meeting. 
 
Bailie Mearns, seconded by Irene Louden, moved as an amendment that the 
Partnership  
 
(a) note the report;  
 
(b) request that the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and 
 Sustainability provide a report detailing the work undertaken by Housing 
 Associations and other partners within the ward which should include the 
 spend; and 
 
(c) approve £44,300 to fund the development of Dover Street playpark through 
 the Neighbourhood Infrastructure Fund (NIF) Option 1.  
 
*On a vote being taken by a show of hands, 5 members voted for the amendment 
and 4 for the motion.  The amendment was accordingly declared to be carried. 
 
 
* It was noted following conclusion of the meeting and having sought advice from the 
Director of Legal and Administration, that voting on this matter was not carried out in 
accordance with paragraph 9.2 of the Glasgow Community Planning Partnership 
Governance Framework, where a two thirds majority of those present and voting 



must be met to approve, and therefore the decision taken would require to be re-
submitted at the next meeting for a fresh decision to be taken. 
 
 


